Teacher Reports

[bookmark: _GoBack]
Ms. Morgan's Class Grades 1-2

This past month the 1-2 class took a fun field trip to Gowan's apple farm. The students got to see the processing facility in action, pick apples and took a hayride out to the pumpkin patch to pick a pumpkin. We stopped in the redwoods on the return and the class really enjoyed the field trip. In October we also learned about classifying animals and learned about a special flying mammal: the bat. Students wrote a paragraph with the facts they learned. We are working at  good pace in the math curriculum and most students are progressing well in reading and writing. Another highlight is Friday "reading buddies" that come from Ms. Shoptaw's class. Ms. Sarah and I have been working collaboratively to design an art project each week that aligns with our science and social studies themes. My large group of first graders are in the groove, for the most part, and have figured out the expectations and procedures of the classroom. Progress reports will go home next week and parents can sign up for a conference after the break. .


Ms. Shoptaw’s Class - Highlights from Grades 3 and 4  11-10-15

· -Built an animal cell out of a cake (frosting = cytoplasm)
· -Actively building art portfolios
· -Social Studies focus on our native people; moving soon to missions
· -Five chapters away from finishing our reading of Trumpet of the Swan
· -Constructing an interactive notebook in which students create various forms of writing based on specific prompts
· -Enjoyed sharing two PE classes with Ms. Normoyle’s class recently
· -Sharing art class with Ms. Normoyle’s class on Wednesdays while she reads with my class.  In this way grades 5-6 get art, and my 4th graders get to know the teacher they will have next year.  It is a win-win collaboration.
· -Learning the Coast Guard anthem to serenade them with in the future
· -Had a successful first Osprey Bucks classroom garage sale with Ms. Morgan and Ms. Normoyle’s class as shoppers
· -Doing Friday Reading Buddies in Ms. Morgan’s class for students who have all their work up to date
· The online format for spelling, reading comprehension, math skills, and typing seems to work well for the most part. I do have to prod certain individuals, but would likely have to do that, regardless if they used paper based format or online.  Some of my students, who historically struggled with spelling, seem to do better online.  Books are available to those who highly desire one.



Ms. Walz – Grades 7-8

In the Junior High, students have set their word goals and have begun typing their NaNoWriMo novels! Also, the first round of progress reports went out and I have met with almost every family to discuss their student's NWEA testing results and their progress thus far this school year. We held the second Family Fun Movie Night last Friday, which had a lower attendance rate than the first. The next event will be the First Friday of December. If you have any movie requests please let me know, for now I think we will be showing The Lego Movie next :) We are also holding a Round Table Pizza night on Tuesday, November 17th from 5pm-9pm to help raise more funds for our trip to Washington D.C. this June!
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